
 

 
Cumberland Valley Band Parents (Boosters)  

November 2020 Parent (Booster) Meeting 

November 9, 2020, 7:00 PM 
Zoom 

 

In Attendance/Members Present: 
 
Full attendance not recorded due to Zoom meeting 
 
Meeting began at 7:00 PM  
 

Mr. Porter’s Information: 
 
Raincoats need to be returned to the band cleaned per instructions on tag.  The raincoats that 
have been already returned need to be recorded as to who returned them.  If you returned your 
raincoat, please send an email to Mr. Porter so he can record who has returned their coats. 
 
Senior Night: 
 
Thank you to all who made this night possible.  Pictures will be sent out as they are 
processed.  Posters will be collected and distributed by Wren Cannon and Wally Adamy and 
seniors should keep them in the tubes that they originally came in as we will likely display them 
if/when a band banquet happens.   
 
Financials: 
 
Checking $9,000 
 
Deposits $10,056.13 
 
Expenses $6,000- for 6 months of truck payments which are approximately $766/month 
   pay staff for outdoor season (no contracts have been received yet except Don U 
and                  Brett)-$2,000 
   truck down payment-$10,000 
   yearly audit $5,200 
 
Money market ended $25,000 
 
There was a question on how future funds for fundraising will be allocated.  It was decided that 
all fundraising will go into a general fund and then will be distributed from there as needed. 
 
At this current time, there is not adequate funding to provide $20,000 for an indoor budget, but 
as fundraising is done, it will be determined from there what is feasible.  We have lost 
approximately $30,000 in fundraising opportunities this year as an organization due to 



covid.  We also have not yet received an official budget for an indoor season, and when that is 
finalized, decisions on what funds can be contributed will be made.  At this time, no location has 
been secured for practice and an indoor season has not yet been decided upon.   
 

Fundraising:  
 
Janet Butterfield discussed upcoming fundraising. 
 

1.  The fry wagon will be doing an event on Friday 11/13/20 at the CV high school 
for the teachers and staff. 

2. Middlesex Diner 11/11/20 all day-make sure to mention CV band so that we get 
credit. 

3. Show shirt sale:  We need 12 to be ordered to fulfill the requirements.  Orders 
due 11/12/20.   

4. R&K Sub Sale: delivered 11/12/20 and due to band practice finished, the pick up 
will be at Janet’s home.  Details will be sent out. 

5. Steph Sevcik spoke about the upcoming Push-Save coupon fundraiser.  Kick off 
meeting Thursday 11/12/20.  This is an online coupon fundraiser in which the 
coupons can be customized based on the purchaser’s location.  This sale will 
contine through 12/20 and the band will make $10 on each book sold.  It is 
recommended that each student sell 6 books.  Loren B. recommended that we 
get a group of students together to take ownership of social media advertising for 
this fundraiser.   

 
Going forward, Lisa Underdonk volunteered to be the fundraising liaison for the band.   
 
Josh B. spoke about securing an indoor facility for the indoor season.  That is currently in 
process.  He will work on a budget for indoor season and submit to the band.   
 
Band Banquet: 
 
Currently unsure how and when this will happen.  Looking into possible venues that may be 
able to accommodate us in the spring with an outdoor option.  This will be an ongoing 
discussion and will happen if possible.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM  
 
 


